
GLEN ROCK BOROUGH 
COUNCIL QUARTERLY WORKSESSION  

January 6, 2011 
 

Present: L. Cadwallader, W. Cadwallader, R. Shiles, K. Wells*, D. Young,  
R. McCullough, A. Merrick, M. Pokrifka.  

 
 R. Shiles called the meeting to order at 7:15 P. M.  Subjects discussed 
included but not limited to: GR Recreation Board, Southern Regional Police 
Commission, and a vacancy for LGAC, Businesses invited to meeting with York 
Economic Development Group, and establishing a Community Volunteer List.   
 
M. Pokrifka provided an update regarding the terms of service for Recreation 
Board Members.  Ordinance 205 was amended by Ordinance 318, which 
discusses the GR Recreation Board Bylaws.  According to the Municipal Code, 
there is a five consecutive year limit for Recreation Board Members.  Two 
members may be appointed by the School Board.  Rec Boards must have a 
minimum of five members and a maximum of nine members.   
 
*K. Wells arrived for the meeting at 7:20 P. M. 
 
The terms for Recreation Board members must be staggered.  The following 
suggestions were discussed: five members appointed for five years each, with 
staggered ending terms; the majority of the members must be Borough residents; 
if reserving the pavilion, free for Borough residents and a charge for non-
residents. Council discussed wanting to work with the Glen Rock Athletic 
Association (GRAA) and the GR Recreation board.     Anyone interested in 
serving on the Recreation Board should submit their letter of interest to Borough 
Council.  Also discussed was a possible agreement between the GRAA and the 
Recreation Board with signed approval from a previous Council, regarding use of 
the large baseball field.  Council discussed requesting a copy of this agreement 
and asked the solicitor to contact involved parties.   
 
For the Southern Regional Police Commission, any municipality considering to 
opt out must advertise a public meeting and hold the public meeting, informing 
the community of the decision to be made.  So GRB is not able to withdraw for 
2012. Southern Regional is interested in providing their services to additional 
municipalities.   
 
GRB has a vacancy on the Local Government Advisory Committee, York County.  
Through this committee local elected officials are able to express their views on 
planning projects in York County.  The comments then “serve as input to the 
policy formulation and decision-making processes of the County Planning 
Commission.” 
 



Local businesses have been invited to a meeting at the GR Mill Inn on January 
21, 2011, which will be discussing revitalization for GRB.   
 
Council discussed establishing a Community Volunteer List and posting it on the 
Borough’s website.  Council discussed the difference between volunteer 
organizations versus Borough sanctioned Committees.   
 
 
The meeting adjourned at 9:02 P. M.   
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Ann E. Merrick 
Secretary/Treasurer 


